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JUNE NEWSLETTER 2022 

  

PLAN NOW TO ATTEND 

Father’s Day BBQ EVENT! 
 

A special Father’s Day treat will 

be handed out to all Father’s  

after the service! 

Church will provide  

hamburgers & hotdogs! 
  

Bring this if your last name 

starts with:  
 

A-H bring a salad,  

I-P bring a side dish  

Q-Z bring a dessert 
 

Kona Ice a Shaved Ice Truck 

will be here for you to  

purchase a special treat for 

you and your family!  

Come and enjoy the day,  

volleyball, bounce houses for 

kids and an obstacle course 

inflatable for older teens and adults, cornhole, face painting and yummy shaved ice.   

**If you can bring a pop up canopy for that day, please let the office know. 541-548-3066 

 



 

 

Pregnancy Resource Center- Prineville  

KMI Kingdomwork Ministries Intl’-  DC Lundy                                               

K & K in Uganda - Powell Butte Christian Church 

McKinley Indian - Wayne and Vallerie Goodman  
Medical Teams International Dental Van 

Mission 4 Mexico -  

Perspectives - Ann Andrews    

Pioneer Bible Translators - Dwayne & Helen Rainwater   

Project Love - Tom, Mindy, Pam, DC, & Linda  

Samaritan’s Purse - Operation Christmas Child 

AWANA - Jerry & Angie Berheim                                                                   

Central Christian School - Men’s Bible Study                                                      

Child Evangelism Fellowship - Jim and Lorella Monroe  

Christian Motorcycle Association - Cliff & Terri Roper                                              

Dynamic Church Planters - Paul & Cathy Becker  

Fellowship of Christian Athletes - Randy Hutchins 

Frontiers- A Mission to Reach Muslims- Narnia 

Frontiers Third Culture Kids -Kaycee Robinson   

Gideons -  

Grace Networks - Cash & Lisa Lowe 

Missionaries & Missions PBCC Supports 

Cowboy Fellowship at Powell Butte  

Christian Church 
 

 

Cowboy Fellowship is EVERY Saturday night 

in the Historic Chapel at 7pm. 
 
      

June 4 Steve and Ronalee  Campbell  Potluck at 6pm 

June 11 - Steve and Gayle Wendell   Potluck at 6pm 

June 18– Will be at Tom's pond  

June 25-  Ron Hemphill  

PHOTO DIRECTORY 
 

We are updating our directory and  

pictures in our NEW data base. If you have an 

updated picture you would like to replace your old 

picture, email it to pbcc@powellbuttechurch.com.  Or if you 

are NEWER to the church and would like to have you/family 

picture in the directory, email the picture to email above.  

Please fill out the survey that the QR code takes you to, 

below on this page. 

Need a paper copy? Stop by the Reception Desk.  
*Still needing updates from congregation members! 

Have you done an updated picture or updated your  

information?  **We cannot get a directory out if we do not 

have updated information. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

   Vacation Bible School 

      July 18th-July 22nd 

     "Monumental"     

Sign up now online at powellbuttechurch.com  

Questions?  Contact Jenny H. at  

pbcc@powellbuttechurch.com 

PBCC Family Information Update and  

Welcome Survey 
 

Please fill out to update 

your information or let us 

know you attended  

or visited a service. 

Hold your phone camera 

over this QR Code and it 

will open up to google 

docs web page.                                        

Thanks! 

Proverbs 23:24 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
 

This months highlighted item is 

TOYS! 

This month we are needing toys! 

Any toys you can fit in a shoebox. 

Dolls, balls, jump ropes, yoyos, 

Slinkys, soccer balls. 

You can check your favorite store 

for these items on sale or Dollar 

store. 

You can bring any item and put in the box, it doesn’t 

have to be only this item. 

Maybe even pick up items all year long for your own 

boxes. Questions, contact Jeanne in the office. 
 

                        Do You Have RHUBARB? 
 

                Is your Rhubarb ready to harvest? Or do you   

                know someone that needs help harvesting  

         their rhubarb to give to Lord’s Acre pies? 

                We hope as your rhubarb is ready, you will 

                pull, cut up into 1/2"  pieces, freeze on   

                        cookie sheets, and then bag.   

Be sure to put a label on them.   

By freezing on cookie sheets we can use the fruit as needed 

and it will make much better pies than a solid bag of fruit.   

If you don't have room to store in your freezer, please bring 

with you next time you come to church. Thank you in ad-

vance for this contribution to Lord’s Acre pies. If you have 

any questions or need help please contact Amber T. or Kristi 

D. (541) 548-3066. 

Garage Sale  

Garage sale of my mom's  things on Saturday, June 

18th, 8-3pm. My mom, Janice M., was a member of 

the church before passing last July. 

Her address is 859 NE Shoshone Ct. Redmond, OR 

97756.  ~Ann W. 

powellbuttechurch.com


 

 

Lord’s Acre 2022 Pie Baking 
 

 

                                                                                        9 a.m. – Early Birds are welcome at 8:30 
                

        What To Bring? Rolling Pin, Apron (optional), Friend 

                                              *dessert provided 
 

Crews Needed To:   
 

Roll Pie Crusts & Assemble Pies (No experience needed) 

Cleanup   

Bag, Mark & Store Pies (after pies are frozen.) 

Clean Large Oven (evenings or weekend)  

 

Children are welcome to come & play.  Bring an extra rolling pin for them to play with pie dough 

trimmings.   No childcare provided. 
 

This is a wonderful opportunity for Christian fellowship.          

  All helping hands are welcome!  
 

Questions?   
      Kristi D. Amber T. or Kristy C. 541-548-3066   

 

Thursday August 4 - Strawberry/Rhubarb 

Thursday August 11 - Apple 

Saturday August 13 - Oregon berry 

Thursday August 18 - Peach 

Saturday August 20 - Marionberry 

Wednesday August 24 - make Mincemeat 

Thursday August 25 - Mincemeat, Rhubarb, any leftover fruit 

Saturday August 27 - Cherry 
 

 LORD’S ACRE PIES 
 

We are needing donation supplies for Lord’s Acre Pies.  We need 425#  

all-purpose flour (nothing heavier than 25# bags). We need 55# white  

sugar also, nothing heavier than 25# bags.    

We also need butter (sticks) 66 lbs. and pecans (15 of the 2 lb. package).  

Please drop by the office or leave in kitchen on the counter, with Lord’s Acre written on it.   

Please notify Jeanne in the office of your donation,   

Thank You for your dedication and support for this project! 



 

 

Forged Youth camp opportunities  
 

To see the youth of Powell Butte Christian Church and Central Oregon 

come to know the life changing love of Jesus Christ and to grow into  

mature believers who live to see the Gospel spread to all the world! 

 

we are in the midst of preparing for Summer Camps which are a vital  

aspect of youth ministry we have missed over the last few years!  

This year we will be going to three different camps with opportunities for all  

students to encounter Christ, and grow in their faith! 

 

FCA Camp: June 27th – July 1st   

  Northwest Nazarene University (Nampa, ID) 

  Students Entering 7th Grade thru Just Graduated 

  Cost: $400 

  Register: fca.regfox.com/2022nwfcasportscamp  

 

Wi-Ne-Ma First Middle School Camp: July 10th – 16th  

  Wi-Ne-Ma Christian Camp (Cloverdale, OR) 

  Incoming 6th graders thru Graduated 8th graders 

  Cost: $260 

  Register: winema.org/summerschedule.html 

 

Wi-Ne-Ma First High School Camp: July 17th – 23rd   

  Wi-Ne-Ma Christian Camp (Cloverdale, OR) 

  Incoming 9th graders thru just Graduated  

  Cost: $260 

  Register: winema.org/summerschedule.html 

 

If you have any questions about camps please contact  

Pastor Ethan pbcc@powellbuttechurch.com 

 

 

 

 



 

 

“Team Feed” is here and serving many children, families, and community folks! 

THANK YOU!! 
 

Thank you to everyone that has donated to Mission Meals! 

Our first year has been successful because of your generous donations!!  

♥ Thank You  ~ Mission Meals Crew 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Have a happy and safe summer!  

See you in September. 

Women's Retreat, 
 

A quick recap of our amazing weekend retreat on April 29-30, we had 33 beautiful women playing games and getting to 

know each other. We study about God's incredible Grace in our lives, and showed grace by making blankets for some 

senior ladies. They were so blessed!  Thank you, all of the volunteers who set-up, tore down, cooked, and our table and 

session leaders. It truly would not have happened without you.  

Keep your eye open for our next retreat 2023, called a “Wonderful World”.  



 

 

                                          CHANGE A LIFE! 
JOIN THE BABY BOTTLE DRIVE SUPPORTING 

       

May 1 – June 19, 2022 
HOW IT WORKS 

Pick up a baby bottle in the foyer. Fill your bottle with spare 

change, cash or a check.  

Return your bottle on Father’s Day it can be part way full or 

filled to  the brim! 
All of your generous gifts will go directly to Pregnancy Resources of Central  
Oregon allowing them to reach more families with the hope and love of Jesus. 
Clients receive free pregnancy testing, ultrasounds, fatherhood coaching, prenatal vitamins, 
diapers, formula, food, Learn to Earn Parenting Education to get  
maternity and baby clothing, pregnancy loss and abortion support, options  
counseling and community referrals.  

SAVE THE DATE AND LEARN MORE 
July 17, 2022 FROM 4 – 6 pm 

 
God asked us to be good and faithful stewards of the resources He entrusts to us. Powell Butte Christian 
Church and OCEF is offering a seminar through OCEF’s partner Family Planning Ministry.  
Estate planning is often overlooked as a means for good stewardship. Regardless of your financial posi-
tion or age, every adult should have an effective estate plan that includes future distribution of re-
sources, outlines important medical decisions, and provides for the guardianship of minor  
children. 
57% of U.S. adults do not currently have estate planning documents and two-thirds have no living will 
or other advanced directive. These documents typically cost between $1,500 - $4,000.  
Do you know where you can get these documents for FREE?  
Do you want to understand more about Estate Planning? Do you want to know why everyone needs a 
will? Do you have other questions…Do I need a Trust? Do I need a Power of Attorney?  How can I avoid 
costly mistakes like probate?  
If you answer yes, then you will want to come to this seminar from Financial Planning Ministry. In order 
to obtain your FREE secure documents, you will need to attend this seminar in order to get your special 
code to access documents.  A Family Planning Ministry Estate Consultant helps you through the entire 
process. FMP is approved by the Evangelical Council for Financial Accountability and has a Better  
Business Rating of A+.  Feel free to take a look at their website:  https://www.fpm.org  
Steve Carter, Stewardship Pastor of Southeast Christian Church in Kentucky says that the FMP seminar 
“empowers people with practical guidance based on Biblical foundation of stewardship. Many of our 
members are benefiting from their invaluable estate planning service which is helping them to leave a 
legacy that honors God in advance of his kingdom.” Reserve your spot at the seminar today by signing 
up in the foyer. For further information contact Susan Rath at 541-548-3066. 

https://www.fpm.org/


 

 

From the desk of Suzan Beam, Life Skills Ministry Youth Coach    

    

   How to Help When Your Teen Falls Behind in School (Part 2) 
by 

Amy Morin, LCSW 

                               Updated on August 12, 2020 

                                  Fact checked by Sean Blackburn 

In high school, harder concepts are introduced, more work is assigned, and the expectations are higher than ever—and 

that doesn’t even take into account the stress of non-academic pursuits, such as sports, clubs, jobs, and friends. 

With all the pressure piled onto today’s teenagers, it’s no surprise that some start to get in trouble with their schoolwork. 

Teens who fall behind may fall into a pattern of poor test grades, incomplete homework, and failing grades. 

While you can't force your teen to do their work, you can offer a little extra support to help them. With your help, they 

should be able to catch up on homework before they fall behind too much. 

Meet With Your Teen’s Teachers 

Your teen’s teachers might have already called you if they noticed a drastic downturn in performance, but if they haven’t, 

schedule a one-on-one with them as soon as possible. If your teen is doing poorly in more than one subject, see if you can 

set up a group meeting rather than visiting the teachers individually. 

In some cases, the teacher might have tried to remedy the problem with your teen already and is turning to you because 

that strategy didn’t work. At the meeting, ask teachers if they’ve noticed any changes in your teen's mood or behavior.  

Often, instructors see a part of your child at school that you don’t see at home, particularly as it relates to friends or a  

dating relationship. 

They might have insight as to the root problem. Keep in mind that some information the teacher gives you might surprise 

you, and it might even make you upset. 

Teachers may say your child simply isn’t trying or that they're "lazy." Remember that it’s not an attack on your parenting 

skills or your child’s character, but rather an observation as to what’s going on at school. 

Ask for Resources 

Your teen’s teachers will likely have support available to your student, both in and out of school. They might hold study 

hours after school or offer to meet privately with your teen to help them review material before a test. 

Teachers might know about tutoring groups that meet in the school library or have a recommendation for a tutor whose 

services are provided outside the school. If your teen is having difficulty in one particular subject, rather than overall, a 

tutor might be the smartest option. Just one session a week can make a big difference in the overall understanding of a 

topic. 

Create a Routine 

It can be hard to create a structure for your teen's life if they are already fairly independent. But setting aside a clear 

homework time could help them develop better self-discipline. 

Establish clear study time rules too, such as no cellphones. Turn off the TV and have your teen set up a work in a quiet 

place that’s easily accessible to you rather than behind a closed bedroom door where you can’t see what happens. 

Implement a routine as it pertains to your child’s sleep patterns, as well as a morning routine. Teens need 8 to 10 hours of 

sleep each night and failing to get that can lead to academic issues. 

A morning routine can also help start your teen’s day off properly so they are not feeling rushed or stressed and can better 

focus once the bell rings. 

Offer Incentives 

Some families aren’t comfortable rewarding good grades. But some teens feel motivated to work a little harder if there’s 

something special on the line. It might be something as simple as being able to go out a little later than curfew on a week-

end or something bigger, like being able to use the car. 

Talk to your teen about what they would like to earn. Then, discuss how you'll know when they are on track. Getting all of 

their homework done on time for a week might lead to an extra privilege. Or, getting caught up on the work they were  

behind on might lead to more fun activities on the weekend. 

 

If you or your son or daughter are interested in seeking support from this ministry, please contact Suzan at  

pbcc@powellbuttechurch.com, or leave a message with Jeanne at the church office.  

https://www.verywellfamily.com/amy-morin-1094715
https://www.verywellfamily.com/sean-blackburn-4842654
https://www.verywellfamily.com/how-to-get-your-teen-out-of-bed-on-time-for-school-1094986
https://www.verywellfamily.com/rewards-you-can-give-your-teen-2609600


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLAN NOW TO ATTEND Father’s Day BBQ EVENT! 
 

A special Father’s Day treat will be handed out to all Father’s after the service! 
  

Bring this if your last name starts with:  
 

A-H bring a salad, I-P bring a side dish Q-Z bring a dessert 
 

Kona Ice a Shaved Ice Truck will be here for you to purchase a special treat for you and your 

family!  

Come and enjoy the day, volleyball, bounce houses for kids and an obstacle course inflata-

ble for older teens and adults, cornhole, face painting and yummy shaved ice.  
  

**If you can bring a pop up canopy for that day, please let the office know. 541-548-3066 



 

 

Powell Butte Christian Church 13720 S HWY  126, Powell Butte, OR, 97753     541-548-3066     www.powellbuttechurch.com 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

  1 
 

Men’s Bible Study 7am 

 

 

 

Youth Group 6pm 

2 
 

 Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 

3 
 

OFFICE CLOSED 

 
 

4 

COWBOY CHURCH  

Potluck 6pm 

 

COWBOY CHURCH  

 7pm 

5 

Worship Services* 

 

 

6 
 

Ladies Quilting 9am 

 

Elders Mt. 6:30pm  

 

7 

 

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 

 

AWANA Awards 6pm 

8 
Men’s Bible Study 7am 

 

 

 

Youth Group 6pm 

9 
 

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 
 

GOT Mt. 6:30  

 

10 

OFFICE CLOSED 

11 

 

   

COWBOY CHURCH  

 7pm 

12 

Worship Services* 
 

 

Graduation  

Celebration 

13 
 

 
 

 
 

 

14 
 

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 

 

 

15 
Men’s Bible Study 7am 

 

 

Last Youth Group 6pm 

 

 

16 
——NEW FLOOR—— 

Fellowship Hall        

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 
 

17 

——NEW FLOORING—— 

OFFICE CLOSED 

18 
—-NEW FLOORING—-  

__________________ 

COWBOY CHURCH  
 

At Tom’s Pond 7pm 

19  --New Flooring— 

   Unity Svs 10am 
 

 

20 
Ladies Quilting 9am 

 

 
 

Board Mt. 6:30pm 

 

21 
Ladies Quilting 9am  

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 

 

 

22 

 

Men’s Bible Study 7am 

 

 

 

 

23 
       

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 
 

 
 

24 

OFFICE CLOSED 

                   
               

 

 

25 
 

COWBOY CHURCH  

 7pm 

26 
Worship Services* 

 

 

27 

Ladies Quilting 9am 

 

 

28 
Ladies Quilting 9am  

Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 

 

 

29 
Men’s Bible Study 7am 

30 
Lord’s Acre Crafts 

9am 

  

 

JUNE 2022      

 

June Birthdays 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     

 

 

 

 *Worship Services:  

Saturday Night Cowboy Church - 7pm 

SUNDAYS:  

8:30am In person and online  

10:30 am In person and online 

11:30am Historic Chapel In person & online 

 

   

 

Don’t see your birthday  

or anniversary  

listed here?  Call the office at 

541-548-3066 and give us your 

birthday and/or anniversary so 

we can add it to our list! 

 

  

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


